
October 5th, 2021

The Des Moines County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Court House in Burlington at 9 
AM on Tuesday, October 5th, 2021 with Chairman Tom Broeker, Vice-Chair Jim Cary and Member Shane 
McCampbell present. This meeting was also held electronically via Webex and YouTube live streaming. Public 
input was available through board email or call in.  

Unless otherwise noted, all motions passed unanimously. The Pledge of Allegiance was conducted.

Meet with Department Heads: County Payroll 1st Deputy Sara Doty stated she continues to stay busy. 
County Attorney Lisa Schaffer reported that her office is busy. County IT Director Colin Gerst reported his office as
busy. Sheriff Kevin Glendening stated everything is going well. Maintenance Supervisor Rodney Bliesener stated 
they are busy preparing for the upcoming winter months.  Land Use Administrator Zach James reports they have an 
agenda item for the Floodplain Ordinance. County Auditor Terri Johnson reported the City Primary Election is 
currently going on. The polls close at 8:00 p.m. tonight. The canvass will be Thursday, October 7th at 1:00 p.m. 
County Recorder Natalie Steffener reported the OHV and Snowmobiles tags expire December 31st. You can start 
renewing them now. If you wish to purchase a county permit you have to have proof of insurance to do so. County 
Treasurer Janelle Nalley-Londquist reported her office is staying busy. Safety Director Angela Vaughan reported 
she is staying busy. Jail Administrator Doug Ervine reported the Jail population is 75 with 5 out of county. Public 
Health Administrator Christa Poggemiller reported her office is busy. They are currently holding vaccine drive-thru 
clinics at SCC. They will be holding them every Monday, Wednesday, and Friday from 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. You 
can sign up on the county website or call 319-208-5668. 

Correspondence – Chairman Broeker stated that he received a letter from the Department of Army. The 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency has approved a class II Permit modification that the Iowa Army Ammunition
Plant requested. This permit modification allows the addition of a new overburden groundwater monitoring well 
MW20-01 to the monitoring network at the facility downgradient from an existing well C-00-1 to delineate volatile 
organic compounds in the shallow aquifer for the Ash Disposal Cell within Trench 5. It also allows the removal of 
seep/surface water sampling from an existing monitoring well CEA-POOL-UPST.

Accounts Payable in the amount of $801,428.42 was presented. Cary motioned to approve and seconded by
McCampbell.

Payroll Claims Reimbursements of $485.84 and Non-Cash Taxable of $53.51 was presented. McCampbell
motioned to approve and seconded by Cary. 

The 2nd Public Hearing for Floodplain Development Ordinance #25 was motioned to go into session by 
Cary and seconded by McCampbell. Some discussion ensued. The Auditor stated no public comments were 
received. Cary made a motion to close the public hearing and McCampbell seconded. McCampbell made a motion 
to approve the Ordinance and waive the 3rd Hearing seconded by Cary.

County Rural Resident Clean-Up was motioned for approval by Cary and seconded by McCampbell. This 
will take place from October 11th – December 18th or until the county credits are depleted.

Personnel Actions: Recorder’s Office – Renae Welborn, Clerk II, 6 month step increase beginning 10/12. 
McCampbell motioned to approve and seconded by Cary. Sheriff - Deputy Brandon McLeland, 6 month step 
increase effective 09/08. Cary motioned to approve and seconded by McCampbell. Jail – Tucker Hulse, Full Time 
Correctional Officer resigned from full time and will begin as part time on 10/9. McCampbell motioned to approve 
and seconded by Cary. 

Cary motioned to approve the September 28th, 2021 meeting minutes and seconded by McCampbell.

Future Agenda Item: Work Session with Carl A. Nelson, County Engineer Brian Carter, Land Use 
Administrator Zach James and the Board of Supervisors regarding the new Public Health building.

No public input was received.



Meeting was adjourned at 9:24 a.m.

This Board meeting is recorded.  The meeting minutes and audio are posted on the county’s website 
www.dmcounty.com

Approved October 12th, 2021
Tom Broeker, Chairman
Attest: Sara Doty, 1st Deputy

October 7, 2021

The Des Moines County Board of Supervisors met in special session at the Court House in Burlington at 
1:00 PM on Thursday, October 7, 2021, with Tom Broeker, Jim Cary and Shane McCampbell present.

The Board canvassed the results of the City of Burlington Primary Election held on October 5, 2021.

City of Burlington Council Member

Jon D Billups 468
Lynda Graham-Murray 327
Matthew Rinker 284
Christopher Roepke 192
Antonio Bailey 171
Terry A Schnack 169
Jeffrey A Knotts 136
Write-in Votes   7

Jon Billups, Lynda Graham-Murray, Matthew Rinker, Christopher Roepke, Antonio Bailey, and Terry
Schnack were declared the winners and duly elected to go on to the City Election held on November 2, 2021.

Cary motioned to approve the results as canvassed.  McCampbell seconded.

This Board meeting is recorded and kept on file for two years.  The minutes are posted on the county’s 
website www.dmcounty.com

Approved October 12, 2021
Tom Broeker, Chairman
Attest: Sara Doty, 1st Deputy

http://www.dmcounty.com
http://www.dmcounty.com



